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Coolamon Central School  

Newsletter 

  B E  R E S P O N S I B L E               B E  R E S P E C T F U L        B E  R E A D Y  T O  L E A R N  

W E E K  1 0  T E R M  4  2 0 2 2  

December 12-14 Surf Trip 

December 13 Secondary Wellbeing Excursion 

December 14 Year 6 Graduation Dinner @ Coolamon Sport & Rec Club 

December 15 Whole School Presentation Assembly @ 10am  

December 16 Primary Pool Party 

   FINAL DAY FOR STUDENTS 

December 19  Staff Development Day 

December 20 Staff Development Day 

We would like to take this opportunity to wish all our 

families a safe and happy holiday season, and we look 

forward to seeing you all in 2023. 

2023 RETURN DATES 

January 27 & 30   Staff Development Days 

January 31  All Primary students and Years 7, 11 & 12 return 

February 1  Years 8, 9 and 10 return    
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The Annual Surf Trip to “The Farm” at Killalea State Park on the South Coast is upon us. Students who 

displayed the core values of the school and moved up wellbeing levels were able to gain access to the 

permission notes first which rewarded those displaying great behaviours throughout the year. This year 

the trip involves a twilight zipline adventure through the Illawarra Rainforest as well as the usual fun 

filled activities of learning to surf with Vaya from the Pines Surfing Academy, attacking the slides and 

Jamberoo Action Park and throwing down at Zone 10 Pin Bowling. 

A big thanks to all those businesses who donated to Breaky Central this year and the staff who ran the 

program. Its great  to see students from Kindy to Year 12 coming together to socialise and have some 

tasty and healthy delights to start the day. 

PE Pump has been a big success this year with students from primary and secondary starting the day 

with some exercise to focus the body and mind for a big day of learning. Thanks to the staff who ran 

the program and all those who participated. 

Congratulations to the staff selected for roles with the Riverina School Sport Association for 2023. 

These roles demonstrate teachers commitment to sport and roles away from the classroom that  

provide sporting pathways for a range of sports through both  Riverina and CHS systems.  

Mr Hughes - Cross Country Manager,  

Mrs Maddox - Open Boys Touch Football Convenor 

Mr Besgrove - Rugby League Convenor/Opens Coach 

Mr Lyons - Opens Rugby League Manager 

The TAS faculty  have recently trained Mr Harpley in the construction VET course and we look forward 

to him using his industry knowledge to help Year 11 construction students  gain important skills in 

2023. 

Ms McKay goes on 

leave for 2023, we wish 

her all the best for the 

birth of her first child and 

look forward to seeing 

her again in 2024. 

Mr Szery is also leaving 

us, we wish him all the 

best with his future 

endeavours, he will be 

greatly missed by 

students and staff. 

I hope everyone enjoys 

the non teaching and 

learning time and 

returns ready for action 

in 2023! 

Mr Lyons 

Head Teacher Science 
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Storytime 2022 

Our next Storytime will be Friday this , 16th December @ 10.30am – theme- “Christmas”. A small 
party will be held after Storytime to finish off the year, please bring a plate to share. Also Santa 
will be making a surprise visit. 

Remembrance Tree 

The Library will again have a Christmas tree of Remembrance. This is an opportunity for 
community members to include lost loved ones in the festive season. Community members are 
invited to write a message to their loved one, to include them in the spirit of Christmas. The 
message will be hung on the Christmas Tree of Remembrance in their memory. After Christmas, 
it will be dismantled and a small ritual will be held to honour the memories contained in the 
messages. 

Food Appeal 

The Library will be holding our annual Christmas Food Appeal this year - this will be replacing 
food for fines. We are asking for donations of non-perishable foods which will then be given to 
our community members in need. Donations can be accepted from the 21st November – 23th 
December 2022. 

Book club - 2023 

The Library is taking names to join a book club for 2023. The aim is to form a group of ten 
individuals, nominate a group leader and pay the membership fee. The library provides ten 
copies of the one title plus background notes and discussion questions. For further information, 
phone the Library – 69272492. 

Lego Club 

Lego club is held on Wednesday afternoons from 4.00pm – 5.00pm and then on Saturday 
mornings from 10.30am – 11.30am. Lego Club will finish on Saturday 17th December, it will 
begin after the school holidays. 

Delivery Services 

Our home delivery service is still available - the library will deliver every Friday morning. Please 
contact the Library for further details – 69272492. 

Closure over Christmas 

The Library will be closed from Saturday, 24th December and re-opening Tuesday, 2nd January 
2023. 
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Coolamon Central School   

75 Methul Street  
Coolamon 2701 
Phone: (02) 6927 3209 
Fax: (02) 6927 3644 
 
Email:  
coolamon-
c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Website:  

http://www.coolamon-

c.schools.nsw.gov.au   

To keep yourself up to date 

on all the great things 

happening in our school 

community, please like and 

share our Facebook page 

at ‘Coolamon Central 

School’ or  visit our website 

at www.coolamon-

c.school.nsw.edu.au 

The Uniting 

Church 

      Turtle & Mel  

      Walker 

          Your local Milkman 

St Andrew’s 

 Anglican 

Church, 

Coolamon  

Student and Parent Portal : 

coolamoncs.sentral.com.au 

Breaky Central and our School Newsletter 

Proudly Sponsored by.... 

President: Lisa Piltz 

Vice President: Savannah Small 

Treasurer: Bec Forster 

Secretary: Valerie McKelvie 

Email:  

coolamonpandc@gmail.com 

Meetings held Wednesdays in 

Week 3 and 8 

Principal: 

Mr Kingsley Ireland 

(Relieving) 

Deputy Principal: 

Mr Jeremy Atkins 

(Relieving) 


